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    Happy Valentine’s Day!

Officers 2020
 President …………..……Tony Schavone
 Vice-President………Monica Valparaiso
 Secretary….………..….….Pam DeForrest
Treasurer….………………...Theresa Cruz
 NCCC Governor…..…..………Joe Orrico
 Webmaster…….……….Douglas Mariani
Newsletter Editor……………Debra Ruby

Board of Governors

 Sal Cruz
 Gary Maleski
 George McMullen
 Laura Schavone
 Donna Stewart
 Brian Valparaiso

Committee Chair
 Banquet…………………Laura Schavone
 Car Show…………….…Brian Valparaiso
             & Brad Lee
 Care & Kindness….…. Marsha Gallavan
 Charity………………….…Will Grohmann
 Clothing………………Monica Valparaiso
 Historians……………..……… Jan Works
 Meeting Hostess……….. Donna Stewart
 Membership……………………..……TBD
 Public Relations…………Richard Cheek
 Raffle.…………………….…..…………TBD
 Sergeant at Arms….Ron DeBartolomeis
 Sponsor Rep…………………………..TBD
 Trophies/Awards……………Tom Cuccio

 Car Show Champion
 Rally Champion
 Auto Cross champion

We are a car club made up of Corvette owners with a passion for a fine
driving machine, with the goal to participate in and support auto-related
activities, such as: car shows, auto-crossing, rallies, drag racing, caravans,
cruises, parades, etc.

CSS is incorporated as a non-profit organization in the County of Orange,
California.

We support (N.C.C.C.) National Council of Corvette Clubs, National
Corvette Museum, several social, civic, and charitable organizations.

http://www.calicintoranch.org/
https://www.patriotsandpaws.org/

https://www.stepsocal.org/
http://www.hishouseoc.org/1cms2/

Ronald McDonald House  https://www.rmhc.org/

Who We Are

CSS Family Updates

We Support



CSS Upcoming Events 2020

March 14-15  Two non-sanctioned low speed autocrosses at the Riverside County Fairgrounds
   in Indio. WC-340-N01 Non-sanctioned autocross (Saturday) WC-340-N02

Non-sanctioned autocross (Sunday)

March 15  Supercars by the Sea - CorvetteFest

March 21  Two sanctioned low speed autocrosses at the Santa Maria Airport in Santa
Maria, CA. WC-518-001 Sanctioned autocross WC-518-002 Sanctioned
Autocross

April 11  Cool Cruise Car Show in La Verne, CA @ 10am - 4pm

April 25  Two sanctioned low speed autocrosses at the Santa Maria Airport in Santa
Maria, CA WC-518-003 Sanctioned autocross WC-518-004 Sanctioned
autocross

May 2   All American Car Show & Shine, by Corvettes of Southern California
9:00am – 2:00pm

May 17  43rd annual Plastic Fantastic all Corvette car show at Embarcadero Marina Park
   (Seaport Village) in San Diego, CA.

Please let us know of any events of interest to Club members.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

* SAVE your POP TOPS from cans for
the Ronald McDonald House! *

* Please bring your pop tops to our next
meeting and give them to Will.

Thanks!

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

     Love for Corvettes!



The VP’s Column

The VP's Word
By Monica

Hi everyone!

Although I know we really need the rain, it’s nice that it’s
starting to warm up again. Makes me want to take a cruise
in the ’65, or the ’15, or maybe the ’20??? (not yet, still
waiting!)

I’ve had a few people mention events they would like to
plan, or are interested in. That’s what we need….. anyone
with an idea can come forward and we can all plan some
activities. I’m hoping to get some things started here very
soon.

One event coming up was already mentioned by Brian. It’s
the Supercars by the Sea featuring the CORVETTE. This
event will be held on March 15 from 7am-10am in
Huntington Beach. The first 100 Corvettes to show up by
8am will get reserved Beachfront parking – we should get as
many of us to go as we can! Groups of 10+ cars need
approval from the organizers so please let me know if you’d
like to go. I’ll have a sign up sheet at the general meeting.
The event will be held at the State Park which costs $15 to
park. Brian will send an email as the event gets closer to
organize a caravan – let’s see if we can show them who
Corvette Super Sports are!!

Southwest Corvettes has also been in contact with me to
join them on some of their excursions. They have something
coming up in March – I’ll be able to give exact details at the
general meeting. It’s a drive out to Gardena to view a
collection of cars owned by Richard Tupper. The tentative
date is March 22, but I should have the exact date at the
meeting.

The last event I’d like to mention at this time is a car show in
La Verne on April 11. It’s a car show open to classic cars,
and is run by the same group that runs the Brea car show
on Father’s Day. It costs $40 to enter (before 3/30) and runs
from 10am-4pm. Brian and I have been before, it’s in a nice
little downtown area, lots of shops and restaurants close by.
Let me know if you’d be interested.

That’s it for now – see you at the meeting!

Monica - VP

President
Tony

Wow, we are already into the 3rd month of 2020. We are all
looking forward to many fun events with the Club.

Be sure to let Monica or me know if you have an excursion
or Car Show you would like to plan. “SoCalCarCulture” has
an event page where every car show is listed. If you think
the club would be interested, you can download the flyer
(always shown in red) to get the information. People are
willing to help.

On another note, we have a couple of positions we need to
fill.

Theresa Cruz was voted in as Treasurer. However, she has
needed to step up and help her family. She is spending a lot
of time in Northern California and has stepped down as
Treasurer for the time being. Monica Valparaiso is currently
filling in as Treasurer along with being Vice President. So, if
anyone would like to fill the Treasurer position, please let
me or Monica know.

We are also in the need of a Publicity Chairman who makes
sure the Club is represented in several social media groups
and other areas also. There will be help available to orient
the new person about the job. Again, please contact me or
Monica if you can take the position.

Brian Valparaiso is diligently working on finding a new
location for the Car Show. If anyone has any suggestions,
be sure to call him.

ANSWER TO TRIVIA QUESTION FOR JANUARY: What
year did 4-wheel disc brakes become standard
equipment?  ANSWER: 1965

TRIVIA QUESTION FOR FEBRUARY: The C-3 Coupes
featured the first use of what?

CORVETTE TIMELINE: February 12, 2014. A 60-foot
deep sink hole swallows 8 landmark Corvettes at the
National Corvette Museum in Bowling Green, Kentucky



San Juan Capistrano Car Show
          February 1, 2020



       San Juan Capistrano
          Car Show (Con’t)



General Meeting Minutes
        February 4, 2020

Officers present: Tony Schavone, Monica Valparaiso, Pam
DeForrest, Debbie Ruby, Douglas Mariani

Board Members present: Laura Schavone, Sal Cruz, Gary
Maleski, Donna Stewart

40 Members Present

Tony Schavone led the members in the Pledge of
Allegiance.

A quorum was declared to be present by Secretary Pam
DeForrest.

President Tony Schavone called the meeting to order at
7:00pm.

Tony Schavone gave out the remainder of the 5 Year Pins
that he was not able to give out at the banquet. He also
informed us that the Corvette came in 4th place at the
Daytona. It’s 4 months till the Long Beach Gran Prix.

Donna Stewart introduced a former member who was
visiting tonight. Mike Cooper. He left in 2004.

Pam DeForrest made a motion to waive the reading of the
minuets and it was seconded. She also brought up that she
had sent out the new roster in January and there is already
changes to be made. She gave out forms for anyone to fill
out to update their information. Pam will re-send the roster
with this new information.

We do not have a Treasurer at the moment so Monica
Valparaiso filled in and gave a report on the current cash
balance.  Most of the activity was for the banquet. She is
also working on our clothing line and showed a black satin
jacket from Rick Miller. They were $100.00 but giving us a
discount and are now $65.00 including shipping. Let her
know if you want one. She also had a photo copy of the
brick that we purchased for Steve Milton at the Museum.
She gave it to Cathy Melton.

Laura Schavone won the dinner raffle.

Vice-President Monica Valparaiso wants us to have more
events each month. Events are listed in our Newsletter.

Marsha Gallivan, Care and Concern has sent a card to
George McMullen as he was in the hospital with pneumonia.
She also read off the Birthdays and Anniversaries for
January and February.

Joel Chesler brought a show and tell car print that he
received from Bowling Green, KY. It’s embossed with the
logo and vin# of his ZR1.

Will Grohmann has decided to stay on as the Charities
Chairperson and will share the duties with Marsha Gallivan.
It was voted by the Board at the Board meeting to have only
2 charities this year – Calicinto Ranch and Patriots and
Paws. There was concern on the limited amount of funds
generated by the car show for our charities, so a motion was
made and passed to add funds from the general budget to
give each charity an equal and even amount. Will, will call
each charity and have them come to our meetings to be
presented with their checks.

Douglas Mariani, Webmaster has the new Google groups
e-mail up and running. Send events to Debbie Ruby.

Debbie Ruby has been having problems with downloading
photos and Douglas has been helping her. If you need to
send her photos, only do it with e-mail.

Dave MacDonough reported on the Super Shoots shooting
once a month. It's always the last Saturday of the month
with lunch afterwards.

Everyone thanked Laura, Donna and Monica for a wonderful
banquet.  Monica will call and try to get the room for January
23rd of next year.

Goodies were provided by Donna Stewart, Laura Schavone
and Rosie Valparaiso. Good stuff!

Tom Cuccio asked the membership if he could destroy the
ballots for Most Valuable Member. Everyone agreed that he
could.

Cathy Melton let everyone know that she is selling both of
her Corvettes – 2016 and 1973. Both are in great condition.

Raffle money winners where: Monica Valparaiso, Richard
Carias, Debbie Ruby and Barb Carias x2.

Next Board Meeting is February 18, 2020.

Next General Meeting March 3, 2020.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:05pm.

Respectfully Submitted,
Pam DeForrest, Secretary



New business – Art Huhta has some ideas on club outings:
Dinner and a movie; maybe some sort of self defense class.
We also discussed bringing back the miniature golf
tournament. Gary Malenski recently visited Tank Land and
thought that might be of interest to the membership. Donna
spoke with Ron & Katie Kennedy, former members who
would like to re-join the club. Art mentioned he had not
received a phone call in the last few years during the
nominating committee’s time to speak with all members.
Tony will make sure that this does not happen again.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:43pm

Respectfully submitted,
Monica Valparaiso, VP (in Pam’s absence)

         Joel Chesler

    Board Meeting Minutes
February 18, 2020

Officers present: Tony Schavone, Monica Valparaiso

Board present: Laura Schavone, Donna Stewart, Sal Cruz,
Gary Maleski, George McMullen, Brian Valparaiso

Others present: Art Huhta, Bill Wisnowski

President Tony Schavone called the meeting to order at
7:00pm

A quorum was declared to be present by President Tony
Schavone.

Vice President Monica Valparaiso mentioned upcoming
events. George gave information on the Monterey event in
June; there was still space for 9 cars. A tentative date for
the 2021 banquet has been booked with the Phoenix Club.
Date will be finalized at a later time.

Interim Treasurer Monica Valparaiso gave the balance in
the account. There was no activity to report.

Secretary Pam DeForrest – out sick.

Other topics discussed were:

Newsletter – Debbie Ruby gave a deadline of 2/25 for next
month’s newsletter. She is able to receive pictures via text
and email again.

Charity – Will Grohmann has arranged for Penny from
Patriots & Paws to come to the March meeting to receive
their donation. Sophia from Calicinto Ranch will come to
the April meeting. Marsha Gallavan will present the checks;
we will ask each charity to speak about the latest events.

Car show – Brian Valparaiso has sent out an email with a
tentative schedule for car show meetings. The first meeting
will be held Thursday February 27 at 7pm at Tony &
Laura’s house. A recap of the prior car show will be
conducted. He is looking at October 24 as the date for the
2020 show. He is still speaking with various people about a
venue. Donna gave information on the person that created
the computer program for the car show as we will have to
add the C8 as another category.

Old business – still looking for a treasurer to fill the vacant
position. Also looking for a publicity chairman.





NCCC PRESIDENT’s MESSAGE: February 2020

Another month has come and gone and February is here. Winter continues, but I keep hoping
that spring is just around the corner – despite what Punxsutawney Phil might have to say.

Today marks the first day to register for the 2020 NCCC Convention in Indianapolis, IN. Have
you signed up? If not, the link to register is: https://www.corvettesnccc.org/Conventions.html,
then click on this year’s convention link. The link will be available after 8:00 Mountain Time. This
year’s convention offers parties, tours, a chance to drive your car on the famous Indianapolis Motor
Speedway, competitive events, and more. What a chance to socialize with new and old friends and
enjoy the car that brings us all together. I hope to see you there.

I just got back from the National Corvette Museums January Board of Directors meeting. This
year the meeting was in Daytona Beach, Florida and just happened to be the day before the Rolex 24
hour at Daytona. What a great opportunity to witness the first race for the C8.R. The #3 car, driven by
Antonio Garcia, Jordan Taylor and Nicky Catsburg, finished in 4th place and was not far off the lead.
The #4 car had some issues, but did finish the race. This was a learning experience for the Corvette
Racing team with a brand new platform. It will be interesting to watch the series and I’d be willing to
bet the C8.R will be a very competitive car.

The National Corvette Museum  continues work on new exhibits and expansions, Museum
deliveries will ramp up this year, and plant tours will resume sometime this spring. NCCC will have an
official presence at the Michelin NCM Bash in April with a hospitality booth. If you’re planning to be
there be sure to stop by and say Hi. Check out all things Museum related
at: https://www.corvettemuseum.org.

I need to give a shout out to the Corvette Club of Illinois.  They are celebrating their 50th

anniversary this year. That’s quite an accomplishment. There is a saying on our web site that says:
“We joined for the car, we stay for the people”. I’m pretty sure the members of CCI would agree.
Congratulations Corvette Club of Illinois!

The next regular NCCC Governors meeting will be February 21st and 22nd in St Louis,
MO. Encourage your club governor to attend or at the very least, be sure your club governor gets a
report from your regional officers and relays that information to you. NCCC operates entirely with
volunteers and you are the boss! Let us know what we are doing right, what we are doing wrong, and
what we might do better. This is your organization.

I’m so looking forward to spring, getting the toys out of storage, and spending time with my NCCC
friends.

That’s all for now – see you out there.

Save the Wave,
Dale Samuelson
NCCC President



Where You Can Find Corvette Parts and Merchandise

For those of you who have been into Corvettes for awhile most – or all – of the following will not be news to
you, but for you relative newcomers to the love of Vettes this offering is being made to help you find the parts
you may need for your classic or the trim add-ons you might want to buy to personalize your Vette or the
clothing, gear, etc. you might like to own to show others of your interest in the sport.

It’s amazing just how many publications are out there that are dedicated to Corvettes and how helpful many of
them can be. Following is a list and quick summary of the more popular catalogs that you might want to look
into. Most of them are available for routine periodic mailing if you request it, and most of them have a web site
from which you can peruse their offerings. Me, I prefer to receive the catalogs so that I can better see just
what’s out there I might not have not seen before.

The three largest, most popular catalogs with the most items that are non-“parts” are:

a. Mid America Motorworks, www.mamotorworkscom, (800) 500-1500;
b. Eckler’s Corvette, www.ecklersCorvette.com, (800) 327-4868;
c. Corvette America, www.CorvetteAmerica.com, (800) 458-3475.

Those publications periodically also publish catalogs geared specifically for a single generation of Corvettes so
when they ask you for the year and model you drive don’t be afraid to tell them.

Then there are catalogs that are almost exclusively for parts, especially of older model Corvettes:

a. Volunteer Vette Products, www.volvette.com, (865) 521-9100;
b.  J & D Corvette, www.jdcorvette.com, (800) 838-8353 (located locally in Bellflower, CA).

For trim and accessory items as well as clothes, furniture and the like, you should look at:

a. Corvette Central, www.CorvetteCentral.com, (800) 345-4122. They have an accessories catalog and a
separate catalog of parts, etc., for each generation of Corvettes.

b. Burston Marketing’s Corvette Collection, www.CorvetteCollection.com, (800) 653-1375.
c. And finally, the catalog from the retail store at the National Corvette Museum,

www.CorvetteMuseum.org, (800) 538-3883.

In addition to the above, you might also consider visiting the show rooms of Corvette Mike’s at 1133 North
Tustin Avenue and West Coast Corvettes, 1210 N. Kraemer Blvd., both are located near each other in
Anaheim just off the 91 freeway in Anaheim. They have a selection of GM authorized accessories and clothes
for sale, as well as an indoor Corvette sales room with used road gems. Both also maintain service
departments for  installing accessories and the like and for general maintenance of Corvettes. West Coast
Corvettes has a new catalog that was just released and is available for pick-up at the store. (Price is
pre-printed on each catalog as $12.95, but don’t be fooled, they’re free - just ask for one.)



CSS
Celebrations

February Birthdays
15 - Doug Meeuwenberg
15 - Judi Spurr
19 - Marsha Gallavan
22 - Bill DeForrest

March Birthdays
 3 - Tom Cuccio
 6 - Sarah Cheek
 7 - Richard Cheek
12 - Don Prichard
19 - Will Grohmann
25 - Sherry Anderson
26 - Phil Anderson
26 - Teresa Cruz
30 - Ron DeBartolomeis

February Anniversaries

March Anniversaries



List of Corvettes At Connell Chevrolet For Sale
If interested, call DJ Martin at Connell Chevrolet @ 714-349-6663

4 Pre-Owned:
Year  Style   Color   Price   Miles
2019  ZR1  3ZR  Ceramic Gray    $ 129,799   11,183

2016  Z06 1LZ Coupe Arctic White   $ 64,999  8,788

2016  Z06 3LZ Coupe Arctic White   $ 105,340  19,435

2013  Grand Sport 1LT Torch Red   $ 59,440  31,476

5 New:
Model    Style    Transmission
Z06       1LZ       Automatic

Convertible    3 with 1LT   2 Automatic & 1 Manual

Grand Sport    1LT    Automatic



Connell Chevrolet is located at:
2828 Harbor Boulevard
Costa Mesa, CA 92626

Sales (714) 546-1200
Service (714)755-3335
Parts (714)546-9400

Website: www.connellchevy.com

In Other News:
Corvette Super Shots typically meets on the last
Saturday of each month with lunch afterwards. All are
welcome to join!

Editor’s Note: rubypics@aol.com

Hi everyone! Reminding everyone that I welcome pictures
and extra articles from other members as long as you send
them to me at least five (5) days before the end of each
month. I especially need pictures and copy (articles) for
events I do not attend!

Thank you, Monica and Tony S for pictures. Thank you, Eric
for being my editor.

If there are any birthdays or anniversaries that I missed,
please email me so I can correct it for the future!

Remember to send me your business cards or other ads for
the For Sale page!

Please contact me about any comments or suggestions you
may have regarding the newsletter.

Thanks!

Debbie



Used with permission from
Connell Chevrolet



$$$ FOR SALE! $$$

DebraRubyPhotography.com



$$$ FOR SALE! $$$

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
Corvette For Sale!

 * 2003 50th Anniversary Corvette

 It is absolutely immaculate inside and out.

 * Miles: Just over 17,000.
 * Color is called 50th Anniversary Red,

it is kind of a burgundy color.
 You will not find a nicer more well cared for car.
 Garage kept, adult driven, never abused.

  Contact: Raymond Hebel
@ 805-340-7348

www.raymondmichael.com

 If you need further information he would
 welcome your call.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~









American Legion Post 555
14582 Beach Blvd.

Midway City, CA 92655
2nd Annual

All American Car Show & Shine
Administered by Corvettes of Southern California

Open to American Cars pre-2000

Saturday May 2, 2020
9:00am – 2:00pm

Rain or Shine Check-in 8:00am

Commanders Choice Award
Participant Choice Awards

Year ____________ Make ________________ Model _______________ Color _____________

Name ________________________________________________________

Address ______________________________________________________

City _______________________________ State ______ Zip __________

Phone (_______) _________________

Email ________________________________________________________

Registration: $25. Before April 20, 2020 After April 20, 2020 and day of show $30.

Make check payable to CSC and Mail Registration to: Questions email:
Corvettes of Southern California info@corvettesofsocal.com
P.O Box 1512 or call
Huntington Beach, CA 92647 (714) 585-2948

Proceeds Benefit the American Legion Post 555 and their support to American Veterans
The undersigned desires to enter and participate in the American Legion Post 555 All American Car Show and Shine at the American Legion Post 555, 14582
Beach Blvd, Midway City, CA and does hereby tender his/her application. In consideration of this application the undersigned does hereby 1) Release the
American Legion and Corvettes of Southern California and all respective staff, volunteers and agents from any and all liability arising from the event; 2) Release all
other participating business facilities and participants from any and all liability from event; 3) Give permission to use any photographs or information obtained prior
to and at the event for publication advertising and video filming of the event and 4) Agree to have vehicle liability insurance required by the State of California DMV
CVC 16020 Section 9a. I have read and accepted the terms and conditions:

Signature: __________________________________________________ Date: ____________________

Goody Bags

50/50 Raffle

Food and
Beverages
available

CLASSES
Pre-1950

1950-1959
1960-1969
1970-1979
1980-1989
1990-1999





Patriots and Paws
 Penny Lambright, Founder, Chairman of the Board

 1825 E. Via Burton
 Anaheim, CA 92806

 www.patriotsandpaws.org

 (714) 323-7229

Patriots & Paws New Warehouse in Anaheim











Well, maybe 155?


